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Effi Barry HIV/AIDS Capacity Building Program 
 

The Government of the District of Columbia, Department of Health (DOH) HIV/AIDS, 

Hepatitis, STD & TB Administration (HAHSTA) is soliciting applications from District 

organizations to participate in the Effi Barry HIV/AIDS Capacity Building Program.  The Effi 

Barry HIV/AIDS Capacity Building Program is a multi-track training and capacity-building 

initiative that seeks to strengthen the infrastructure and to improve programmatic performance of 

medical and non-medical providers based in the District of Columbia. The Effi Barry HIV/AIDS 

Capacity Building Program aims to enhance the capacity and competency of the HIV workforce 

and to prepare organizations for the changes in HIV care, treatment and prevention brought on 

by the Affordable Care Act.  

 

Up to $425,000 will be made available for the Effi Barry HIV/AIDS Capacity Building Program 

through FY 14 DC Appropriated funds. The funds are authorized by the "Effi Slaughter Barry 

HIV/AIDS Initiative Act of 2008."  DOH is soliciting applications to support three different 

program areas under this RFA:   

 

 Linkages Applicants: up to two (2) awards; total funding amount approximately $80,000 

with no single award more than $50,000.  Linkages applicants consist of two or more 

organizations that have agreed to collaborate to facilitate an integrated HIV/AIDS service 

delivery program model. 

 Strategic Planning Applicants: up to seven (7) awards for organizations; total funding 

amount of $220,000 with no single award more than $50,000.  Strategic Planning 

applicants will design sustainability plans and/or supports to manage new business 

relationships, such as those between clinical and non-clinical providers, for a continuum 

of HIV health care, support and prevention services that improve health outcomes of 

persons living with or at risk of HIV.    

 Effi Barry HIV/AIDS Institute: one (1) award for an organization/capacity building 

provider; total funding amount $125,000.  The Effi Barry HIV/AIDS Institute is a new 

component designed to strengthen capacity and competency of individuals and 

organizations in the field of HIV and sexual health services. The awardee shall provide 

core knowledge on HIV, basic HIV service competencies and advanced skills in health 

care systems, data and health informatics, partnerships/subcontracting, and high impact 

prevention through a series of group level trainings and community forums.  

 

The RFA will be available for pick up at 899 North Capitol Street, NE, 4th Floor, Washington, 

DC and on the website www.opgs.dc.gov under the District Grants Clearinghouse on Monday, 

June 17, 2013. Submission deadline is Monday, July 22, 2013 no later than 5:00 p.m.  

Applicants obtaining this RFA through the Internet must provide HAHSTA with the following 

c/o Jabari Bruton-Barrett (Jabari.Bruton@dc.gov):  

 

http://www.opgs.dc.gov/


 Name of organization  

 Key contact  

 Mailing address  

 Telephone and fax numbers; and E-mail address  

  

The Pre-Application meeting will be held in the HAHSTA offices located at 899 North Capital 

Street, NE, Washington, DC 20002 4th floor, on Monday, July 1, 2013 from 2:30PM – 4:00PM.  

Please contact Jabari Bruton-Barrett at (202) 671-4946 for additional information.  
  

  


